
 

   

 

 

Bay Area Partnership Board 

May 12, 2025 Agenda Item 4b 

Federal Actions and Implications 

Subject: 

Discussion of federal actions and implications to-date related to funding and updates from 

federal partners  

Background: 

As part of MTC staff’s continued work to keep our partner agencies apprised of federal actions 

that impact our work, this item is an opportunity for Partnership Board members to discuss the 

latest happenings related to federal funding, with a focus on transportation. Topics of discussion 

include, but are not limited to: 

• The Department of Transportation letter signed by Secretary Duffy noting requirements 

for federal funding recipients to adhere to federal law, with an emphasis on laws 

prohibiting discrimination and controls on illegal immigration; 

• The status of Bay Area unobligated competitive grants; 

• Considerations for the next federal transportation authorization bill. 

In addition to the topics noted above, staff continues to meet regularly with state and federal 

funding and policy partners and can provide an update on those conversations. 

Issues: 

None 

Recommendations: 

Information only 

Attachments: 

None  

_________________________________________ 

      Andrew B. Fremier 

 


